

## **Parish Council Meeting Minutes**

January 9, 2025

1) 7:00pm - Meeting called to order in the Multi-Purpose Room

Opened with prayer

Excused absences noted were Pat DiNunzio and Allison Brooks

November minutes

i) Motion to accept was made by Alberta and seconded by Judy

2) Finance Report was read by Brian Nornhold

A brief discussion was held concerning the DAC and that the Parish will need to make up the shortfall.

A discussion was held concerning the regular mailing of 300 envelopes to people who haven't given in 10 years+. The Finance Committee wants to conduct a census.

- i) Janet offered to contact St. Theresa's parish for guidance on this as they have undertaken a census previously.
- 3) Ministry Fair

As of the evening of the meeting there were 14 tables reserved for the in-person ministry fair. Following the in-person fair a virtual fair will be held online.

Council will discuss the results of the fairs at their next meeting.

4) Matcats

The matcats will use Agape Hall for wrestling through Friday, 1/31/25 and at that time the coaches, wrestlers and parents will be responsible for remjoval of the mats and for setting up the tables and chairs for the ministry fair.

5) Fund Raising

A discussion was held concerning fund raising and specifically fund raising done by the Knights of Columbus. The discussion was held because Mike Serio had approached Janet about the Knights selling raffle tickets in the Narthex. Janet recommended that the Council vote no to the request as the funds raised did not benefit Holy Spirit, the funds went to the national Knights scholarship fund.

Barb made the motion to vote no to the request and Mark seconded it.

6) Council Elections

A nomination window will be open in February/March for Parish Council. We have 4 vacancies to fill.

Elections will follow from Palm Sunday weekend through Easter weekend. Voting will be conducted electronically.

## 7) Ministry Updates

Migrant Justic Ministry presented their "Common Grounds" discussions that will be held on Sunday evenings wherein presenters will be invited to give talks on various aspects of Catholic Social Justic teaching.

## 8) Marian Artwork

Mark suggested that on the various Feast Days of the Blessed Virigin Mary that artwork be displayed to commemorate the Feast.

Kate and the Decoration Committee will discuss further with Fr. Dijo.

During this discussion it was suggested by Deacon Jorge that we form a Liturgical Committee but decision on that was tabled until after the Ministry Fair was completed.

- 9) The January 9, 2025 meeting was Janet's last meeting as she has resigned her post as Parish Manager. She was presented with a cake and card on behalf of the Council.
- 10) The meeting adjourned just before 8:00pm.

The next Parish Council Meeting is scheduled for Monday, 4/28/25.